GREENVILLE SPINNERS BICYCLE CLUB

Board of Directors

11/17/08

Minutes of Meeting

I. Board Membership 2009
The current line up looks like this:

	President
	Jay Mappus

	VP
	Bill Dingledine

	Secretary
	Steve Baker

	Treasurer
	Sally NIcholson

	Touring
	Ken Dresher or Steve Yetman

	Rides
	Bill Dingledine

	Racing
	Bo Campbell and Randy Hutchison

	Member at Large
	Charles Lyle

	Membership
	Michelle James

	Mountain Biking
	Ric Ramos

	Advocacy
	Scott McCrary

	Safety Foundation
	Lori Toms

	Women on Wheels
	Caroline MIlls

	Web Master
	David Carter

	Past President
	Tim St. Clair


II. Bylaws
Tim presented a draft of the bylaws for review as well as the code of ethics. We reviewed both documents line by line. Tim will make the changes and submit the finalized version at a later meeting.  

III. Finances
Sally proposed to move the current checking account from Carolina First.  There was no disagreement on the matter. She also presented the current Profit & Loss statement and the BOD discussed a few of the particular and suggesting we provide more donations in the year to come to enhance our clubs image.

IV. Standardized Release Form
Discussion about the need to have a standard liability release form for all our rides was discussed. Bo seemed to think we don’t need it, others voiced that it would not hurt. Bo took the action item to research our current policy and get back to the group.

V. Jeanne Menard Memorial Bike Lane
Scott has contacted Council Woman Lillian Brock Fleming about this issue and will follow up on it. We need to get the tabled Yardy St rename proposal reintroduced.
VI. Advocacy
Scott reported that all the local bike shops have been contacted and are all positive about making Greenville a bicycle friendly community. 

VII. Ride Leadership Clinic
Bill D. will be running this clinic in the Jan. 09 timeframe. Some group discussion on who would be good candidates for this clinic occurred.  The goal here is to make sure all our ride leaders are on the same page for next season and get some new leaders to herd the cats next year at Donaldson.

VIII. P3 Donation Request

The committee handling this item (Sally, Steve, Ric) did not meet yet to discuss the issue and will be reported back later to the BOD.

IX. Miscellaneous
General discussion on how to present the increase in dues. The BOD has decided we will be raising the annual dues by $10 effective Jan. 1 , 2009. No action items assigned yet.

X. PCC Update

Sally reported the following items:

· The current membership is 340 but they have sold over 4000 auto license plates for Share the Road.

· A board retreat will be held 11/29 to be chaired by Rachel Kefalaf  “ a cute little thing” who is a firecracker in customer relations area.

· The SC Drivers License Manual is in the process of being updated to reflect the new bike laws passed this year.

· Efforts are under way to recruit Rep. Garry Smith

XI. Next BOD Meeting
The date of the next meeting will be decided by the new officers. 


